

TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB NEWSLETTER



www.tworiversgolfclub.com

July 2021

We're now in full swing for our 2021 season. In June, we had a good tournament at Empire Ranch with perfect weather, plus a mid-week trip to Carson City in Nevada.

From Mike Morrow, Club President:

Our club members and guests who joined us in Carson City were treated to comfortable weather both days. On Monday we had a recreational scramble at Empire Ranch (the Nevada version of Empire Ranch). The course was in decent shape and the staff went out of their way to make sure we enjoyed ourselves. The team of Cosme Diaz, Cindy Beach, Elise Wilson and Scott Wilson took first place and each received a TRGC Carson City 2021 hat donated by Ernest Jiles. Second place went to the team of Renee Wildenberg, Judy Davenport, Sandy Davis and Nick Schiaretti. Each won \$10.00.

Our closest to pin winners each received \$15.00.

#5 Connie DeBlaquiere 17' 2" #8. Ernest Jiles. 42' 3" #13 Cosme Diaz. 16' 8" #17 Kenny Hamilton. 43' 2"

Also on Monday evening we had our Slot Tournament. This is fun to play and part of our trip package. Winners were (amounts in slot play):

1st place winning \$100.00. Elise Wilson 2nd place winning \$75.00. Scott Stremple 3rd place winning \$50.00 Scott Wilson 4th place winning \$50.00 Connie DeBlaquiere 5th place winning \$25.00 Sherrie Hilger On Tuesday we played Dayton Valley, which also was in good shape. We only had closest to the pins winners and played our own ball, or should I say, the other players played their own ball. I'm just starting to chip and putt. The 4th hole, a 144 yds slightly downhill par 3 with lots of sand was our grand prize hole: a \$215.00 spa suite deal. The winner at 24' 4" was Cosme Diaz. Other CTP winners were:

#6. 132 yds over water. 8' 8" Ernest Jiles

#13. 139 yds. 19' Judy Davenport

#16. 163 yds over water. (On the green way, way far away from hole) Cosme Diaz

The CTP winners all received golf balls.

Mike Morrow

TOURNAMENT RESULTS EMPIRE RANCH

1st Flight

1 Alan Staton 68 net

2 Larry Sifuentes 71 (card off)
3 Ken Leufgen 71 (card off)

Bill Casey won the low putts with 31.

2nd Flight

1 Kerry Alsop
2 Gene Coughlin
3 John Valdes
65 net
69
70

John Valdes had the best putting score with 30 putts.

3rd Flight

1 Bruce Prokopow 63 net

2 Cheryl Nelson 69 (card off)

3 Sandy Davis 69

Judy Davenport won the flight putting with 32 putts.

Closest to the Pin Winners:

Hole #5, Bill Casey, 4' 7", Hole #8, Diane Dooley, 10' 2", Hole #12, Terry Dooley, 13' 9" and Hole #16, Donna Anderson, 13' 8" and hole #18, Gene Coughlin, 5' 9".

NEW MEMBERS

We have had quite a few new members join Two Rivers this year. Many of the names we see in the tournament results may not be familiar to all of us—our new members are scoring very well! Here is a list of our new players for 2021:

Sable & Val Cassidy
Bill Casey
Diane & Terry Dooley
Johnny Ingrim
Larry Sifuentes
Keven & Tracey Spitler
Elise & Scott Wilson
Linda & Roland Asunción
Paul Frazier (returning member)
Sherry Hilger (returning member)
Johnice Swallender (returning member)

Welcome aboard to Two Rivers—keep shooting those great scores.

LITTLE LOGO GIRL

At the Empire Ranch tournament, we were visited by Cindy Penbera, who has been providing our members with TRGC-branded apparel for many years. Many of us ordered new shirts, hats and visors from Cindy that day. If you missed that event, or if you want to order more gear, here's the procedure: Go to www.sanmar.com to view the various shirts and other apparel available for order. Pick out your items, size, color and logo color, then email Cindy at littlelogogirl@aol.com with your information. She is always helpful with recommendations and logo color suggestions.

NCGA QUALIFIER NEWS

The NCGA held its Publinx qualifier at various sites early in June. TRGC sent three players to the Ancil Hoffman location and all three did well. Mike Hull finished 9th with a net 73 and Rich Stratton took 25^{th} with a net 77. Both qualified to go on to the next round. Bruce Prokopow barely missed the

cut, but he is still the 2nd alternative, so he may be able to play yet. Nice playing, guys.

The finals were held June 28 & June 29 at Poppy Hills and Pacific Grove. Mike Hull got a great 12^{th} place; Rich Stratton finished in mid-pack. Way to go, guys.

Larry Sifuentes and Bill Casey went to Poppy Hill June 14-15 as our representatives in the Associate Club 4-ball Net Tournament. They enjoyed good weather and perfect playing conditions as they finished mid-pack in a tie for 28-31. Again, nice playing, glad you could get in some good golf at Poppy Hills.

ANOTHER ACE!

New member Bill Casey keeps getting his name in the paper. After an ace earlier in the year, he nailed another one at Cherry Island on June 21. He got his latest ace (his third) on hole #16, 151 yards, with an 8-iron. Great shot, Bill.

COMING EVENTS

July will be our **Up a Creek** month. We start out with **Morgan Creek on July 10**. Later in the month, we will play at **Turkey Creek on July 31**. Mark your calendar for these great courses. Renee has already sent out the tee sheet for Morgan Creek.

On August 21 we play Haggin Oaks here in Sacramento. Club President Mike Morrow has already sent out the package info for our Reno trip on October 4 & 5. Make your plans now for this can't-miss event.

TRGC WEBSITE

James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 2021 tournament schedule, complete tournament results and other current information, including the 2021 membership renewal form. This is a big job; thanks, James for your work each year to give us a better website. Check it out when you get a chance and use it as a reference for upcoming events: www.tworiversgolfclub.com. James even has previous months' newsletters on the site.

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

As always, TRGC is looking to increase its membership base, so be sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups to play in our events.

SUNSHINE

No info on recent injuries or illnesses—that's always good news. Mike Morrow continues to recover from his recent fall injuries, plus he will be having some more surgery. Hang in there, Mike.

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you have information or material that you would like included the newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is (916) 488-6465.

Tom Page